Castlefrank School Council

Meeting Minutes 

March 27, 2012

Attendance: Kathleen Reid, Brenda Rockburn, Jenn Hall, Renee Poettcker, Kora Lee Lehman Piers, Matthew Elmsley, Carmen Brubacher, Andrea Pumphrey, Ron Pumphrey, Darren Dukes. (There may be others but at the time of printing there was no record available)
Absent: Andrew Canham, Brona Little, Caroline Sewards, Richard Perkins
7:10 p.m. Meeting called to order

Minutes from previous meeting reviewed and accepted (Kathleen, Darren)

A request was made by an attendee to be given a detailed breakdown of what school-raised funds were used for last year vs. what council-raised funds were used for. The request for this information was done with the intent to use the information to see what gaps or overlaps there may before future opportunities for council to support.
The suggestion was made to have a summary prepared for parents in September that outlines what the fundraisers will be for the school year that will be planned by the faculty. This would allow school council to prepare an outline and to plan ahead for their fundraising initiatives to go along with faculty initiatives.

Brenda Rockburn stated that the general goal of the faculty is to hold one fundraiser per term, generally 3 per year.  It was stated that often other charity fundraisers do arise from time to time.  

Faculty Report (Brenda Rockburn)

The Intermediate team is preparing for a June Band concert. A musical was just purchased by the school about pirates. Katherine Spear and Carissa Blaseg are the organizers.

Intermediate boys and girls basketball tournaments have taken place. Both teams showed great sportsmanship.

Intermediate classes are participating in Kony 2012. The curriculum focus targeted with this initiative is critical thinking/literacy and media literacy.

Slam Poetry workshops will be presented to intermediate students as part of funding for arts that was given by school council. 

Intermediate band students and teachers will be visiting Earl of March music department later this week.

Apples were donated from a local farmer to the school and were distributed equally amongst students. 

On February 7, 2012 Celebrate Africa by Massabo, a West African Cultural group, presented drumming and dancing to students. 

There will be a Scholastic Book Fair held at the school the first week of May as part of Education week.

Junior Boys and Girls Volleyball tournament was held.

The Clik dinner hosted to raise money to build a water pump in Keny was held. In attendance were 110 people. The amount of money raised by this dinner was $1300.  In total this group has raised $3800 thus far. Their final goal is $5000.

June 18, 2012 the grade 8 students will be travelling to Quebec City; 46/51 students will be going. They have raised $900 to give a discount to the overall cost of the trip. 
The primary division teachers have organized a Talent Show with donations to go to support Shannen’s Dream. This organization was formed by Shannen to save First Nation Schools prior to her untimely death in a car accident.  

A video of students not chosen to perform in the evening show will be shown between acts of the show and on the television in the school foyer. 

April 5th ; the primary division will hold a bake sale with money raised to go to Shannen’s dream.  

Mrs. Rocburn has been hosting primary games in the gym during the second nutrition break on Thursdays.

On Earth Day the primary division will hold an Eco Summit with stations that primary students will rotate through.  

Question Posed:   What was the financial breakdown of monies spent from the $3000 given from school council for arts initiatives (Salamander Theatre, Storytelling, African Drumming, Slam Poetry)?

Action: question to be posed again at next council meeting as Mr. Canham was not present. (No Principal Report given at this meeting)

Treasurer Report (Renee Poettcker)

The $625 in delinquent/outstanding payments for various initiatives has been collected. Since last meeting the school council account has made $134 in profit.  The current total in the account is $3795.25.

Current Plans for the use of school council funds?

We had originally agreed and voted to purchase two projectors and screens and computers to go with them yet it has recently been suggested and decided that we would re-visit this decision after the result of the ARC.

It was suggested that a second and/or third set of school jerseys be purchased.

A suggestion was made to investigate the investment of painted games for the yard.

It was also suggested that we consider some sort of celebration or send off if there was going to be a big change in population at the end of the school year. That a celebration be planned to say goodbye, similar in fashion to when French Immersion students left in a previous year and a “Cirque de Castlefrank” was held.

It was also suggested that we make a decision of what to do with the funds at the end of this school year as we usually try to carry some funds over until the next school year. 

Action: possibly make these decisions at the next council meeting

OCASC Report ( Matthew Elmsley  for Brona Little)

Action: We are overdue in issuing our cheque to OCASC for membership fee. A cheque needs to be issued asap.
Possibility of Pay Pal for food orders?  Online Pizza Forms?

Discussion of Full Day Kindergarten/Extended Day Care-It is the responsibility of the individual school boards. 
Third party providers can provide care both before and after school
The individual school boards decide to include children in Jk to age 12 or not.

Cost is $20 per day.

What are the issues in Board Care vs. City Care facilities?

The Full Day Kindergarten Curriculum can be viewed online at the Ministry of Education website.

In March a presentation was made to inform those interested about IPRC process .

The OCDSB is asking for parent feedback on their website .

Questions : identify ideas of ways to generate savings, identify ways to increase student engagement and learning.

Peter Gamwell, OCDSB Superintendant of Instruction made a presentation on CREATIVITY. The OCDSB is a leader in an initiative in this school district on strength based thinking vs thinking creatively within restraints.
Chair Report (Kathleen Reid)

Where is the ARC? The point of view of W.O. Mitchel came out strong in one of the last meetings.

April 24th will be a formal meeting when the final decision will be made.

There was no presentation made by CES school council. Visiting parent from Katimavik PS wondered why we did not make a presentation.

Ms. Reid’s response:  As members of the ARC Kathleen and Richard felt it was not appropriate for them to present at that time.  The “repurposing” of Castlefrank was a Board level decision. REPURPOSING was never an option in the ARC discussions.

Principal Profile?  It was updated last school year. Regarding this matter it was suggested and decided that we would review the current profile and carry the discussion forward to the next meeting.

Fundraising Report (Jenn Hall)

Recent profit made was from pizza sales ($134). Recent sales of extra pizza have declined so therefore we may reduce our order.

Lunch Lady missed a week recently due to the closing of the Kanata kitchen; the Kanata kitchen is now open and orders will resume
The next movie night will be April 30, 2012, students will vote for choice of two movies.

Communication Report(Carmen Brubacher/ Andy Pumphrey. Caroline Sewards absent)

While it is understood that people communicate differently, and that there is much information communicated to the school community, not all communication is getting out and received at the same time.  Would it be beneficial to create and conduct a survey in the parent and school community to find out what the preferred method of communication is? 

Action: for a survey to be made and brought to next meeting for consideration
